Central Park Gardens
Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, December 12, 2007

Members Present:
Jan Bower, Emily Griswold, Willa Pettygrove, Peg Smith, 




Bob Stephenson, Mary Yaussy

1.
Updates

a.
Peg handed out a “Potential Workshop Schedule,” which was discussed at length later in the meeting.
b.
Emily reported that a large number of volunteers, including a group of pre-health students from UC Davis, participated in the December 5 workday.  About 400 bulbs and a pick-up truckload of plants from Kelly’s Color Nursery, UC Davis Arboretum and her driveway were planted in the Rose and Flower Garden area.
2.
Davis Home and Garden Show
a.
An email had been sent out by Delynda Eldridge to Master Gardeners asking for interest in participating in the upcoming home and garden show at the ARC Pavilion at UC Davis on March 15 and 16.  This is the first show of its kind in Davis and will have a “green” theme and promote environmentally sound home and landscape improvements.  Over 230 exhibit spaces are available.  The Master Gardeners are being offered a free 10 x 10 foot space, which usually sells for $825, in exchange for staffing the booth with information and salable items and providing a seminar on an environmentally beneficial topic, e.g., composting, using organic materials in gardening, raising organic flowers and vegetables, etc.  Peg will talk with Delynda about organizing a collaboration for the booth with DCPG, Woodland Community College Garden and UC Davis Arboretum participants.  Some of the ideas expressed were the sale of wild flower starts and hats, glove and t-shirts with our new logo.
3.
Education Program Development
a.
A meeting of Yolo County Master Gardeners was held November 14 in Woodland with Delynda Eldridge for the purpose of providing better leadership and organization for our ongoing and future activities.  As a result of the meeting, a budget is being developed, the planning committee is being formalized and an online survey is being put together by Christine Joshel.  The results from this meeting could mean better collaboration for activities, such as workshops, for the Davis Central Park Gardens.

b.
Scheduling

The importance of being consistent in setting up our program and dates was discussed.  It was decided that there would be three categories for presentations:  1) large one-hour workshops with a half-hour lecture and half-hour practicum/hands-on activity on one Saturday morning of each month [April being an exception], 2) 10-20 minute mini workshops and discussions on one Wednesday evening of each month and 3) docent tours on workdays during the late spring and summer months.  This would mean that the Saturday and Wednesday of each month with no scheduled workshops would be dedicated to general maintenance of the gardens.  It was suggested that the workshops planned for different garden sites be back-to-back and not overlap.  For example, one workshop could be scheduled from 9-10 a.m. at one site and another workshop from 10:30-11:30 at the same or another site on the same day.

The following workshops are tentatively planned for the New Year:
January 5
Rose pruning, Woodland CC (Albert Crepeau)
January 19
Rose pruning (Albert Crepeau and Linda Parsons)



Planting from seeds (Peg Smith)

February 16
How to transform your lawn to a meadow with xerophytes



Soil preparation

March 1
Irrigation (Arlen Feldman)
March 15
Davis’ Green Home and Garden Show

April 5

Vegetable planting



Mixing perennials and annuals



Fertilizers

April 19
Vegetable planting

May 17
Insect identification, emphasis on roses



Mulching

June 21
Composting

4.
Upcoming funding opportunities
a.
Soroptomist International

The deadline for proposals is December 21.  A short one-page form is on the Soroptomist website.  Since the grants are small, we are asking for $300 for 10 pairs of pruning shears.

b.
California Fertilizer Foundation

The deadline for grants is January 15.  Peg will work with Ann Thompson on this proposal.  There was some question about whether we wanted to be affiliated with a fertilizer company sponsored grant because of chemicals in their products.
5.
Miscellaneous

a.
The sign boards need to be updated.  They are printed on a laser printer and laminated at Kinkos.  Emily will work on updating the signs and has access to a laser printer; Willa offered to take charge of getting the new signs laminated.

b.
Emily will work on the donor recognition letters and get them out before the end of the year.

Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

Central Park Gardens Steering Committee

